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DISPOSITION:  SURCHARGE INCREASED 
 

Under Oregon law, the Commission must review the Residential Service 
Protection Fund (RSPF) surcharge amount once each year and ensure that the fund 
balance does not exceed six months' worth of projected expenses.  Chapter 290, Oregon 
Laws 1987, Section 7(1) allows for a monthly surcharge to be assessed on each subscriber 
line, not to exceed $.35 per line.  The purpose of the surcharge is to provide revenue for 
three programs:  Telecommunications Devices Access Program (TDAP), Oregon Telephone 
Assistance Program (OTAP), and Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service (OTRS).  The 
current RSPF surcharge is $.09 per line, and has been at this rate since January 1, 2009.  Staff 
completed an annual review of the surcharge revenues, expenditures, and ending balances, 
and prepared a recommendation. 

 
RSPF is restricted by statute to maintaining a maximum six-month balance of 

projected expenses.1  Maintaining the surcharge at $0.09 per line since January 2009 reduced 
the ending balance to match the estimated six-month operating costs.  However, RSPF cannot 
sustain the cost of delivering services at the $0.09 rate, and requires a two-cent increase.  
However, RSPF cannot sustain the cost of delivering services at a $0.11 rate.  For instance, 
the ending balance for December 2010 at $0.11 per line is projected to be $987,891, while the 
six-month operating expense is estimated to be $2.9 million.  Therefore, RSPF staff 
recommends increasing the surcharge to $0.12 to maintain the appropriate ending balance 
based on projected expenditures and revenue.  At the $0.12 rate, the ending balance for 
December 2010 is projected to be $1.5 million, while the six-month operating expense is 
estimated to be $2.9 million.  

                                                 
1 See Chapter 290, Oregon Laws 1987, Section 7(3).   










